
Sarah’s Health, Souls in Mexico, Buy property and build,  

Spiritual and physical protection here on the field 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 I just want to start off by saying THANK YOU to everyone for your faithfulness to the Lord and our family in 
your prayers, love, encouragement, and financial giving. You are helping to carry us through this work of preaching the 
gospel unto the uttermost part of the earth. 
 With the last few prayer requests sent out for Sarah and her situation, many have been praying faithfully and 
checking up on her. It is very much appreciated during this hard time. With the sudden onset of uncontrollable body 
spasms, including the occasional inability to speak, it has definitely been rough at times. Praise God she is better than 
at the beginning with the help of some medicine, but she still can’t walk a lot without assistance and perform her nor-
mal life duties as wife and mom.  
 We are very thankful to a church sending extra funds to help out with the medical expenses, thank you from 
the bottom of our hearts! The latest test was a brain MRI which showed that she has no tumors or abnormalities, 
PRAISE GOD! But we are left with no answers still. All tests have come back normal and the doctors are perplexed on 
what to do. We continue to ask that you pray for God to lead, and give wisdom as what to do; along with strength and 
peace to continue down the road he has us on.  
 These last few months the Lord has opened a great door, especially with this new property… but it does come 
with adversaries. We are more in the country instead of in town, but have had more visitors than ever, as well as people 
showing up and getting saved! We have people ready to be baptized and others that want discipleship. Members that 
are teaching everything they are learning to the clients in their businesses, and just overall excitement. It is great to see! 
There has been definite adversity as well… there is a great war being waged right now with all the Lord is working to 
do, and we’re in the midst of it. Thank you again for constant prayers. 
 Through much help from the members of our little church, we were able to continue with the birthday parties, 
popcorn preaching, and ordination of Angel a couple of weeks ago. It was my wife’s first big outing which was a huge 
blessing to have her there with us. There was a great spirit and preaching throughout everything. The church was very 
encouraged to have Angel ordained as the associate pastor of our church, and we look forward to keep moving forward 
with what the Lord has for us.  
 With the Lord’s help, we are marching into 2022 ready for more great things from the Lord, and hopefully the 
blowing of the trumpet calling us home!! Please keep praying for Sarah and direction with her health, strength and di-
rection for the Lord’s will. With the property, we are at 50% of the funds needed and waiting on paperwork to be com-
pleted still. It is awesome that we have a rent free place 
to be with lots of room to do more as we wait for the 
completion of the paperwork.  
 
Brothers and sisters keep up the good fight!  
The Russell Family  -  
Adam, Sarah, Kendra, Braden- 
 

 


